

December 7, 1981

Dear Way Corps in the Northeast Region:

God bless you in the very powerful name of our living lord and savior Jesus Christ.

I have certainly been blessed by your hearts as I have traveled through the Northeast Region. It certainly is an unspeakable privilege for us, The Way Corps, to be responsible for leading and coordinating God's people into the fullness of the Mystery. Our commitment to this calling can be nothing less than one of giving of ourselves totally to His will every hour of every day. I'm proud to stand with men and women of this caliber.

The world has little to offer us. We have everything to offer the world. Anything less than living for Him until the return of our lord and savior Jesus Christ is second rate. Our commitment is one of "It Is Written," do or die for surely if we lose total sight of our life we will most surely be distracted into the way of the world. No man can serve two masters. All activities and thinking patterns that are not directed in light of the return of our lord and savior Jesus Christ should be eliminated from our lives.

Colossians 3:1-4

If ye then be risen with Christ, seek those things which are above, where Christ sitteth on the right hand of God. Set your affection on things above, not on things on the earth.

For ye are dead, and your life is hid with Christ in God. When Christ, who is our life, shall appear, then shall ye also appear with him in glory.

I believe that we as Way Corps need to develop more of the attitude Paul expressed in Colossians 1:28-29.

Colossians 1:28-29

Whom we preach, warning every man, and teaching every man in all wisdom; that we may present every man perfect in Christ Jesus:

Whereunto I also labour, striving according to his working, which worketh in me mightily.

Our labor must be with the supreme confidence and absolute believing that the Christ in us is mightily at work within us constantly. This means acting on first thought and receiving revelation from the God in Christ in us. Our labor is according to His working and in order for this to be constantly true in our lives we must constantly lock-in our hearts and minds and refuse all other ways of thinking.

The how of making this a reality in our life is to speak in tongues much and to keep our lives enriched with God's Word. If there is a lack of the Word, then first thought will be missed or doubted. Revelation will hardly be given to a mind out of tune with the Father. By keeping our lives fed with the Word, we will not be analyzing situations that require revelation. We will walk boldly and confidently, hence we will be able to say that we labor, striving according to His working, which worketh in us mightily. We are Way Corps.

I'm concerned about the number of WOW sign-ups so far this year. You need to get involved in signing up WOWs. In his letter of November 2, 1981 Dr. Wierwille stated that, "Promotion must be one-on-one, where you take time to find out what the other person needs in his life. Then you can direct him to one of the many outreach aspects available to every individual in our ministry. I believe there are many whom God has called and who are qualified to be WOWs and Way Corps but have not yet made the commitment because they have not received the personal positive confrontation necessary for them to make their decision....You as The Way Corps are the key. We must simply see it and do it now. We haven't got time to sit around and wait for someone else."

The results we've had in WOW sign-ups indicates that we have not been involved in the "promotion of it." Get on it now! Sign-up two this week.

I pray that you are promoting the heart of our 40th Anniversary Weekend, January 22-24. We are the vital link in getting the heart of this weekend to our people. You know (ginosko) what it is like to spend time with Dr. Wierwille and the Board of Trustees. You know (ginosko) what it is like to gather together all the believers in a Region for a weekend of this caliber. Get the heart of it out and into the hearts of your people. Follow through and see that your people will partake of such a spiritually powerful and enriching weekend.

In closing, I would like to say that I am humbled to have the privilege of working with you. I pray for you and believe with you that this will be the greatest year of outreach for your life.

If you want to get more excited about God's Word, speak it more!

I love you.

In His service,

Steve Stržepek